
 
 

From the Ministerôs Study 

Dear Members and Friends of First Church, 
 
This August marks the start of some extremely important worship and study opportunities at First 
Church.  As you know, in February and March, First Church actively opposed the redefinition of 
marriage away from the confessional and biblical norms.  As part of our protest, the Kirk Session 
suspended all non-mission giving to the higher councils of the denomination.  In June, I was vis-
ited by Dr. Martin, the Presbytery Executive.  In his view First Church is free to hold whatever 
theological position it wants, but that any protest involving the withholding of funds is inappro-
priate.  The discussion was frank.  We disagreed.  One of the issues that arose from that conver-
sation was the fact the Presbytery will, at some point in the foreseeable future, send a ñListening 
Teamò to First Church.  In theory, a Listening Team helps a congregation in reconciling itself to 
the positions of the Presbytery and General Assembly.  In practice, Listening Teams are the 
voice of theological Liberalism and moral relativism.  To be very clear, ñTheological Liberal-
ismò is a technical term for a specific kind of Reformed theology that elevates subjective 
ñChristianò experience over the objective Word of God.  Moral relativism is the view that some-
things are true for some people some of the time.  If the past experience of churches in the Pres-
bytery is anything to go by, Presbytery Listening Teams harden divisions. 
 
Now, more than at any time in our history as a congregation, it is essential that we all know what 
we believe and why we believe it.  Now, more than ever, we must have a clear and robust under-
standing of the teachings of the Bible and a solid grasp of the theological issues that we face in 
the current cultural climate.  In order to help us meet this new and pressing challenge, and in or-
der to better resource us for defending the hope that is in us, several things are happening this 
Summer and Fall that have their beginning in August. 
 
Teaching Series:  Our Fall teaching season has been extended from August into December.  
Starting 19 August and running through September, our Wednesday evenings will be focused on 
J. Gresham Machenôs Christianity and Liberalism.  Machen was a professor at Princeton Semi-
nary when he wrote this brief book to help local church members understand the pressing theo-
logical issues of the day.  (Incidentally, Machen taught Dr. Diehl New Testament Greek.)  Start-
ing 7 October and running Wednesdays until 2 December, we will be studying Paulôs Letter to 
the Galatians.  The course book for Galatians will be Derek Thomasô Letôs Study Galatians from 
the Banner of Truth.  Paul has some very important things to teach us in Galatians about cherish-
ing and defending the truth of the gospel.   
 
Preaching Series:  This Summer and Fall, I will be preaching two concurrent series.  The 

first is a series on Presbyterian Identity.  In order to help us understand who we are as a people, I 

will be covering some basic truths of what and who Presbyterians are.  Presbyterians are Biblical, 

Confessional, Connectional, Evangelical and faithful; Presbyterians matter.  Each of these par-

ticular facets of Presbyterian identity are  interconnected.  For example, because we are biblical,  
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we are confessional and evangelical.  Likewise, because we are evangelical we are biblical and 
confessional.  Presbyterianism is not simply representative democracy applied to church deci-
sions, meaning that a simple majority determines orthodoxy.  Rather, Presbyterianism, properly 
understood, is proclaiming the gospel, and holding to the truthðall in obedience to the Word of 
God.  The second series is on Ezekiel.  I began preaching Ezekiel in May and June, and most of 
our Summer and Fall will be focused on the teaching of this important exilic prophet.  Ezekiel 
has an important word for us for several reasons.  First, more than any other prophet or prophet-
ic book in the Bible, Ezekiel is aware of the fact that he is speaking the Word of the Lord.  Sec-
ond, Ezekiel knows what it is to lose a culture war.  In exile in Babylonia, he knows what social 
and cultural dislocation feels like, and by Godôs grace, he has a word for us.  Finally, Ezekiel 
knows what it is to preach faithfully and hold to the truth of God when the vast bulk of Godôs 
people find His service hard, unpleasant and distasteful.  Ezekiel knows, better than most, that 
discipleship has a cost that we will be expected to pay.  The world has always railed against 
God.  It should not surprise us that it still does. 
 
What can I do?  More than anything else First Church needs your prayers and presence.  
It is in prayer that we will continue to find unity of purpose.  It is also in prayer that we will be 
given the strength to carry on in our mission of making disciples of Jesus Christ.  Additionally, 
your presence on Wednesdays and Sundays will be important.  It is in common Bible Study that 
we will find our mission and purpose clarified.  On Sunday mornings our common worship will 
continue to unite us as a people one to another and to Christ.  In essence, as your pastor, I am 
asking you to make use of the ordinary means of grace available to you, knowing that God will 
fulfill His promises in your life to equip you for every good work.  We have included the 
preaching and teaching schedule in the newsletter so that you can mark your calendar. 
 
If you plan on attending the Wednesday evening studies in August and September please let me 
know.  Copies of Christianity and Liberalism will be $12 if we make a bulk order in the first 
half of August.  So if you would like a hard-copy, let me know by noon on Wednesday, 12 Au-
gust.  I should then be able to distribute copies on 16 August, well before class and the Church 
Picnic on 23 August.  (If you would prefer an electronic copy of Christianity and Liberal-
ism they are available for Kindle from Amazon.)  I will make a bulk order for Galatians from 
the Banner at the end of September.   
      
As I have done so many times before let me encourage you to cling to your faith and use the or-
dinary means of grace to grow in the nurture and admonition of the Lord.  May the Lord bless 
you and keep you, make His face to shine upon you and give you peace. 

 
Yours, 

Rufus T Burton 

 



Sundays this Summer and Fall 2015 

July 26  Presbyterians are Biblical 
 

Ezekiel: Who Can Be Saved 
August 2              Ezekiel 14:12-23 

Only righteousness saves 
August 9    Ezekiel 18:1-18 

Only the wicked need die 
August 16             Ezekiel 33:10-20 

Only repentance makes the difference 
 

August 23 Presbyterians are Confessional 
 

Ezekiel: The Turning of the World 
August 30    Ezekiel 24:1-14 

End of the Old World 
September 6              Ezekiel 33:21-33 

Beginning of the New World 
 

September 13  Presbyterians are Connectional 
Patrick Daly 

North American Director of the Banner of Truth 
 

Ezekiel: The Gospel According to Ezekiel 
September 20              Ezekiel 34:23-31 

From tyranny to theocracy 
September 27     Ezekiel 36:1-15 

From abandonment to abundance 
October 4             Ezekiel 36:16-38 

From profanity to purity 
October 11    Ezekiel 37:1-14 

From rigor mortus to resurrection 
October 18             Ezekiel 37:15-28 

From enmity to unity 
 

October 25 Presbyterians are Evangelical 
 

Ezekiel: The Return of Godôs Glory 
November 1    Ezekiel 39:1-16 

The defeat of Gog 
November 8     Ezekiel 43:1-11 

The temple vision 
November 15     Ezekiel 47:1-12 

The return of the glory of God 
 

November 22   Faithful Presbyterians Matter 

Study Opportunities Fall 2015 
 

Christianity and Liberalism 
J. Gresham Machen 

 

August 19 ñIntroductionò  pp. 1-14 
 

August 26 ñDoctrineò  pp. 15-46 
 

September 2  ñGod and Manò pp. 47-58 
 

September 9  ñThe Bibleò  pp. 59-68 
 

September 16 ñChristò  pp. 69-98 
 

ADVANCED DISCIPLESHIP BEGINS 9/19 
 

September 23  ñSalvationò  pp. 98-132 
 

September 30  ñThe Churchò  pp. 133-152 
 

 

Paulôs Epistle to the Galatians 
Letôs Study Galatians 
Derek Thomas 

 

October 7 Introduction  p. 167 
 

October 14 ñStudy 1ò  pp. 1-13 
 

October 21  ñStudies 2 & 3ò pp. 14-39  
 

October 28  ñStudies 4 & 5ò pp. 40-63 
 

November 4  ñStudies 6 & 7ò pp. 64-92 
 

November 11 ñStudies 8 & 9ò pp. 93-115 
 

November 18  ñStudies 10 & 11ò pp. 116-138 
 

November 25  Galatians Extra Handout 
 

December 2  ñStudies 12 & 13ò pp. 139-165 



 PW Happenings  
\ 

 
The circle will not be meeting in  August.  
Look for details of our Fall program in the 
next Newsletter and church bulletins. 

LOAVES AND FISHES  
needs for August 2015 

Cereal 
Instant Potatoes 
Soup 
Mac & Cheese 
Canned Spaghetti Sauce 
Pork & Beans 
1 lb. boxes Spaghetti 
Peanut Butter  
Jams or Jellies 
 

CCAP is always in need of food supplies.  So next time you 
are out grocery shopping, pick up a little extra to put in 

the basket on the stage in the Fellowship Hall. 

Hunger Offering 
The monthly Hunger Offering (.04 cents a 
meal) will be received immediately fol-
lowing the 11:00 a.m. worship service on  
August 9, 2015.  The offering collected on 

July 12th and 26th was $94.00 These funds are adminis-
tered to support local and regional hunger needs.  
Your contributions are greatly appreciated. 

  

 PW Mission Project 
 
\Berkeley County Back Pack Program 
Helping to end child hunger in our countyé 
One backpack at a time! 
Ways You Can Helpé 

     There are many ways we can help but PW has decided to 
hold a food drive as our efforts to help make this project a 
success.    
Suggested needed items: 

¶ Water bottles 

¶ Fruit cups 

¶ Peanut butter 

¶ Microwavable individual meals...i.e., mac n cheese, 
chef Boyardee, cereal (small individual size boxes 
and regular size boxes) 

All items should be nonperishable, kid -friendly items not 
requiring a can opener. 

A container is on the stage in the Fellowship Hall 
marked for the purpose of collecting items for the 
back packs.  Your help in making this project a suc-
cess will be most appreciated. 

  

Communion 

Will be served on 
Sunday, August 2, 2015 
during the 11:00 a.m.  
Worship Service 

  
     Anyone desiring to be served communion at 
home because of illness, etc., please call the 
church office @263-5201 and make your  
wishes known. 

COFFEE HOUR 
 

Our fellowship time between Sunday 
School and Worship continues with the 
help of dedicated volunteers who set up 
and provide goodies for folks to enjoy.   
Please remember to thank them when 

you see them for doing such a great job.  We can always 
use extra hands.  If you would like to help us, contact Bet-
ty Jo Wagoner.  Thank you! 
 August 2 Peggy Bland 
 August 9 Betty Mason 
 August 16 Betty Jo Wagoner 
 August 23 Scotty Turner 
 August 30 Barbara Miller 
   

 

CHURCH PICNIC 
 

Itôs time  to celebrate summer at 
our annual church picnic.  It is 
scheduled for Sunday, August 23 

in the Fellowship Hall.  We will eat at 5:00 
p.m.  Everything will be provided except we 
ask you to bring a covered dish or dessert to 
share.  We hope to see all of you there.  We 
always have a great time. 



GREETERS/USHERS 
for AUGUST 

 Sunday, August 2 
Emmanuel Puplampu John Stuart 
Betty Pingley   Mary Archer 

Sunday, August 9 
Bill Stubblefield  Bonnie Stubblefield 
Juanita Boarman  Jenevieve Molenda 

Sunday, August 16 
Lew Rinker   Bob Boege 
Glenn Spies   Tillie Spies 

  Sunday, August 23 
Paula Eighenbrode  Betty Jo Wagoner 
John Stuart   Dick Baker 

  Sunday, August 30 
Nyle Bland   Peggy Bland 
Scotty Turner  LaRue Frye 

 

 
      
Clau- dia 

Reppert is Flower Chairperson for Au-

gust. If you would like to provide flowers for our 

worship service, she can be reached at 304-267-

9305.  You can also call Ruth Berg @ 263-5201 

or fill in the sign-up sheet on the bulletin board in 

the Fellowship Hall.  Thanks to all who provide 

flowers for the sanctuary throughout the year. 

Flower Guild 

����REMINDER!!!  THERE WILL BE NO 
          DEACONS�¶��MEETING 
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          Childrenôs  
   Sunday School 
 
Just a reminder that there will 

be no Childrenôs Sunday School during 
the summer months.  Regular Sunday 
School classes for children will resume on 
September 6th.  
      Have a safe and happy summer and 
we look forward to seeing you all back in 
the fall. 
 

  

 

HELP!   Greeters/Ushers are a very important 
             part of our morning worship services.  

If you are willing to serve in this way, please contact 

Paula Eighenbrode.  Your assistance will be most ap-

preciated by all.   

        Church Parking Lot 
 
In order to help the Boys and Girls 
Club directly across the street from 
us, Session has approved them using 

parking spaces in our lot through AUGUST 6, 
2015.  Therefore, it would be helpful if you would 
park in the Martinôs Parking lot by the church 
office when you come in for committee meetings 
or prayer breakfast.  Ruth has given the Boys 
and Girls club 15 spaces!!!  Cars everywhere!! 

CHURCH PARKING LOT 

SESSION NOTES 

The Kirk Session of the First Presbyterian Church of Martinsburg, 
WV did not meet in July.  The next scheduled meeting will be held 
on Monday, August 10 at 7:00 p.m. in the chapel. 

Dear Church Family,   
 
Please know how grateful I am for your concerns during my foot surgery 
and recovery. While not 100%,  I'm progressing. Your phone calls, cards, 
visits, flowers and prayers are appreciated greatly.  I have felt the power of 
your prayers so much. Thanks to my wonderful husband who has been my 
ñright hand manò during this ordeal. His cooking,as always, has been su-
perb!! Thanks again to everyone.  
    
    Libby Salmon  
 


